

## WATER DISTRICT 75D 2024 APPROVED BUDGET

The Annual Water Meeting of Water District 75D was held at the Carmen Heritage Hall; 26 Carmen Creek Road; Carmen Idaho on March 4, 2024, at 1:30 PM.

Attendees: Bruce McFarland, Ron Johnson, Viki Harber, Josh Morton, Bob Morton, Russ Tippet, Seth McFarland, George Matejko, Ruth Burns, David Barton, Jay Smith, Alan Harber, Jim Hudson, M. Pearse, Dan Durocher, Denise Durocher, Wes Dana, Rick Gervasio, Camille Evans, Craig Ammar, Brandon McFarland

The following budget was approved for 2024:

## The 2024 Approved Budget:

Watermaster Compensation	.\$1	600.00
Watermaster Expenses	\$	800.00
Watermaster Social Security Tax	\$	248.00
Watermaster Medicare Tax	\$	58.00
Workman's Compensation Insurance	\$	300.00
Lemhi County Treasurer	\$	670.00
Office Expenses	<u>\$</u>	300.00
		3976.00

Submitted by Viki Harber, Secretary-Treasurer March 25, 2024

RECEIVED
MAR 2 5 2024

## WATER DISTRICT 75D 2024 ADOPTED RESOLUTION

DEPT. OF WATER RESOURCES EASTERN REGION

The Annual Water Meeting of Water District 75D was held at the Carmen Heritage Hall; 26 Carmen Creek Road; Carmen Idaho on March 4, 2024, at 1:30 PM.

Attendees: Bruce McFarland, Ron Johnson, Viki Harber, Josh Morton, Bob Morton, Russ Tippet, Seth McFarland, George Matejko, Ruth Burns, David Barton, Jay Smith, Alan Harber, Jim Hudson, M. Pearse, Dan Durocher, Denise Durocher, Wes Dana, Rick Gervasio, Camille Evans, Craig Ammar, Brandon McFarland

The following resolution was adopted for Water District 75D:

Adopted Resolution

The default date of June 20<sup>th</sup> is the deadline to collect water user fee dues. This coincides with tax assessor due dates. The \$10 fee is standard for the Lemhi County Treasurer to collect money due from water users and paid to the water district. 8% in late fees is charged to water users for overdue accounts. Motion to approve the default date and for Lemhi County Treasurer to collect fees as in the past.

Approval of the Adopted Resolution: Motion to approve. Seconded. Passed.

Submitted by Viki Harber, Secretary-Treasurer March 25, 2024